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Cumberland High School  
Works notification 

18 June 2021 

As part of the upgrade to Carlingford West Public School, School Infrastructure NSW will shortly 
establish a temporary primary school for Carlingford West Public School students.  

The temporary primary school will be located on Carlingford West Public School’s southern play 
space and northern section of Cumberland High School’s oval.  

Sport courts works  

To ensure that Cumberland High School can continue to deliver its sport curriculum while the 
temporary school is operational, School Infrastructure NSW will be undertaking work to improve 
the multipurpose sports court facilities. 

On Friday 18 June 2021, maintenance work will begin for these facilities. This will include:  

• resurfacing the existing tennis courts and providing new line markings, plus new netball, 
basketball and tennis infrastructure 

• levelling and turfing to provide two volleyball courts. 

To carry out this work, contractors will use Dunmore Avenue as an entry point for construction 
vehicles. Traffic control will be in place for major deliveries, to ensure the safety of students, staff 
and the local community.  

The health and safety of the community is our highest priority. Temporary fencing will be 
installed around the construction area to prevent access by students and staff.  

Work hours 

All work will be carried out during standard construction hours which are Monday to Friday 
7:00am to 5:00pm, and Saturday 8:00am to 1:00pm. No work will take place on Sundays or public 
holidays, unless notified.  

Works are expected to take 4-6 weeks to complete, weather permitting. We will keep the school 
community informed as work progresses.  
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